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Expedited Assistance Overpayment (OIG 06-03) 

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you of the results of our inquiries regarding a married 
couple that received two checks for Expedited Assistance (EA) resulting in a $2,000 duplicate 
payment. We initiated this review based on information we received on October 11,2005. Our 
objective was to identify the events that took place and determine why internal controls did not 
prevent the duplicate payment. 

To achieve our objective, we interviewed FEMA officials from the Virginia National Processing 
Service Center (V A-NPSC) and Texas National Processing Service Center (TX-NPSC). We also 
reviewed the couple's applications and pertinent guidance. We performed other procedures as 
necessary to achieve our objectives. 

On October 11, 2005, we were informed that a married couple that evacuated New Orleans 
accidentally applied twice for FEMA EA and received two checks. Recognizing that they were 
entitled to only one of the checks, they called the FEMA 800 number (1-800-621-3362) to inquire 
about how to return the $2,000 overpayment. The couple told us that the FEMA representative they 
spoke with, and her supervisor, laughed at the idea of returning the money, implied they should keep 
it, and did not tell them how to return it. This raised several concerns: 1) why did the internal 
controls in place fail to identify the duplication of benefits, 2) why was the couple not provided 
instruction on how to return the money, and 3) did the phone agents receive adequate training? 

EA was officially authorized for the hurricane ravaged states of Louisiana (DR-1603), Mississippi 
(DR-1604) and Alabama (DR-1605) on September 6, 2005, with the stipulation that an equal amount 
of assistance be awarded to all eligible households that met the following criteria: 1) registration 
must be for the primary residence only; 2) registrant must be displaced due to the disaster or have 
their access restricted; and 3) registrant is in need of shelter. According to V A-NPSC officials, on 
September 8, 2005, FEMA HQ asked that EA b~ enabled in the National Emergency Management 




